From: Dubie Breen

To: -- City Clerk; McDonnell, Kevin; Barnacle, Brian; Cader-Thompson, Janice; Healy, Mike; Karen Nau; Pocekay,
Dennis; Shribbs, John; -- City Clerk; McDonnell, Kevin; Barnacle, Brian; Cader-Thompson, Janice; Healy, Mike;
Karen Nau; Pocekay, Dennis; Shribbs, John; -- City Clerk; Landlord Tenant Protections

Subject: rent control

Date: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 3:07:17 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Honorable Mayor McDonnell and Council members,

| strongly urge the City Council to listen to its community and reject the newly drafted
just-cause eviction law. It is a burdensome ordinance that will unjustifiably punish
housing providers in your community who have dedicated themselves to ethically
providing families with an essential service.

The egregious costs in this ordinance —placed squarely on the shoulders of housing
providers will push much-needed housing off the already limited rental housing
market.

The Petaluma City Council does not need to add regulations and layers of
bureaucracy to already robust protections afforded by renters through California state
law. This ordinance will only perpetuate further confusion and bring harm to all
members of the community.

It is time to build more housing, not create more laws and bureaucracy.
Sincerely,

Dubie Breen and Paul McConnell
Property owners

Dubie Breen

Realtor

415-640-4927

Golden Gate Sothe]sq s International Realty
500 Drakes Landing

Greenbrae CA 94904

d.]oreen@ggsir.com

dubiebreen.goldengatesir.com

Rated 1627 in sales volume in the state of CA for 2022 by REAL Trends
Dul)ie]sreen.golclengatesir.com/ eng/ market-report

[ have not and will not verify the information given by sellers or Ird parties
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